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On July 29th the ten regions of the Appraisal Institute came together for a joint 

regional meeting before the Appraisal Institute Annual Conference in Nashville, 

Tennessee. The morning was spent in a combined session with the afternoon spent 

in regional breakout groups. The chapter was well represented with 16 members 

attending the Regional Meeting and/or Annual Conference. This year the Alabama  

Chapter was pleased to give back to the members by awarding nine stipends to the 

following members who attended the national meeting: Joe Vegliacich, MAI, AI-

GRS; Jennifer McDade, MAI, SRA; Roger Ball, MAI; Mark Haller, MAI, 

SRA; Mike Harris, MAI; Mandell Tillman, MAI, AI-GRS; Greg Eidson, 

MAI, Nick Davis and Richard Maloy, MAI, SRA. 

    

Read more about the meeting on pages 4-5   

Region IX Meeting - Nashville Tennessee 

July 29th 

JT Ferstl, MAI ,Region IX Third Chair; Roger Ball, MAI, Alabama Chapter President; Jody 

Bishop, MAI, SRA, AI-GRS, Region IX Chair; Chris Pettey, Jr. MAI; Mike Tankersley, MAI, 

SRA, AI-RRS, Region IX Vice Chair; Lee Faircloth 



                                Message From The 2018 President:   
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Even though we have not had our first cold front sweep through Alabama, we have 

entered the 4th Quarter of 2018.  The Alabama Chapter of the Appraisal Institute 

built on our very successful Spring and Summer offerings by having a large contin-

gent at the Appraisal Institute Annual Conference in Nashville at the end of July.  

Given the close proximity of the 2018 Annual Conference, the Alabama Chapter 

was committed to helping as many members get to Nashville as possible, and Iôm 

pleased to report that we had 16 members in attendance.  It goes without saying that 

our stipend program was very well received by the membership, as this was the larg-

est number of attendees our chapter has ever had at the Annual Conference!  As I have 

said before, your Board of Directors believes that if education serves as the foundation 

of our Chapter, all other aspects of the Chapter will grow and flourish.  Given the success of our education of-

ferings during the last several years we have been able to provide stipends for members to attend both Region-

al and National meetings.  If you have not used one of these stipends yet, I encourage you to apply for one in 

2019.  The Board believes that this is the best way to educate future chapter leaders about our organization.  

The Board recently voted to continue offering stipends in 2019; therefore, it is of utmost importance for our 

membership to continue to be engaged and support our education offerings.  

     

Your Board of Directors and Committee Chairs recently had our annual planning session at Tim Rauôs office.  

This annual meeting has become the most important meeting of the year as many important decisions are made 

regarding the future of the Chapter.  This year we were honored to have Mike Tankersley, MAI, SRA, AI-

RRS, join us to go over some updates regarding the Governance Structure Project Team (GSPT) as well as the 

Chapter Financial Management and Administration Policy (CFMAP).  Mike also provided a brief outline of 

the current organizational structure for the Appraisal Institute and discussed the importance of staying engaged 

with what is taking place on a Regional and National level.  Mike currently serves on the National Board of 

Directors as the Region IX Vice Chair.  We are very fortunate to have someone as committed to the organiza-

tion as Mike representing us in Chicago! 

   

During our meeting we approved the Budget for 2019 presented by Mark Haller, MAI, SRA and the Finance 

Committee.  I am pleased to report that for the fifth year in a row, there will not be an increase in dues!  Mark 

and his committee did an excellent job working with Joe Patrick, MAI and the Education Committee to plan 

and estimate the number of attendees for the 2019 educational offerings.  The Board of Directors also voted 

Roger Ball, MAI 

President 2018 
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unanimously to join the Chapter Financial Management and Administration Program starting in 2019.  After 

hearing many positive responses from other chapters across the County we decided that this was a good idea 

for the Chapter.  By joining CFMAP, managing the day to day financial operations of the Chapter should 

become much easier and less time consuming. 

   

On October 19th we will return to the Little River Canyon Center in Mentone for the Second Annual Sub-

ject Matter Expert Roundtable.  Last year was a remarkable success, and this year should be even better.  

The day will begin with a Chapter meeting and catered BBQ lunch from 12:00 ï 1:00.  Following lunch, we 

will be entertained and educated by four fabulous speakers.  Jerry Roberson will be back to talk more 

about the history and creation of the Little River Canyon National Preserve.  Past Appraisal Institute Nation-

al President Terry Dunkin, MAI, SRA will be traveling in from Maryland to discuss Conservation Ease-

ments.  Katherine Eddins of the Georgia-Alabama Land Trust will provide insight on Conservation Ease-

ments from the Land Trustôs Perspective.  Lastly, Jo Lewis from the Alabama Department of Conservation 

and Natural Resources will speak to us about the valuation process associated with the Forever Wild pro-

gram.  Following the speakers, we will have a cocktail reception on the veranda which overlooks the Little 

River Canyon.  If you have not made plans to attend, please do so now. 

   

In closing, I would like for everyone to make plans to be in Birmingham on November 30, 2018 for our an-

nual Christmas Party.  Once again, we will offer a 3-hour seminar from 1:00 ï 4:00 with the Christmas Par-

ty starting at 6:00.  For the tenth year in a row, Walter Kennedy, MAI, SRA has graciously offered to host 

our event at the Birmingham Country Club.  The afternoon education will consist of a seminar developed by 

our own Mandell Tillman, MAI, AI-GRS.  Mandell has a large consulting practice and serves as a review-

er for many community banks across Alabama.  His seminar, Discussions on Writing Client and Reviewer 

Friendly Reports, is sure to be a great opportunity for both residential and commercial practitioners to hone 

their report writing skills. 

   

I look forward to seeing you in Mentone and Birmingham as we close out another successful year for the 

Alabama Chapter of the Appraisal Institute! 

Sincerely, 

   

Roger Ball, MAI 
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Report from Christopher Pettey, Sr, MAI, SRA-Alabama Chapter Vice President and 

Regional Representative: 

On Sunday, July 29th, 2018, the Regional Representatives from Appraisal Instituteôs ten regions met as a combined 

group. While a number of items were addressed, I will briefly review two of the issues that stood out in the discussion. 

The comments that are italicized are my opinions and do not reflect the official position of the Appraisal Institute or 

the Alabama Chapter:  

 

Number of Licensed Appraisers Continue to Decline - Although I havenôt seen it in our market, over the last eight 

years, nationally the total number of licensed appraisers has declined each year. In 2010, there were 100,138, while in 

2017, there were only 82,208. While the Appraisal Instituteôs total membership numbers have also declined during this 

same time period, the decline has been at a slightly lower rate with the total number of designated appraisers having 

actually increased. The total number of new candidates, however, has decreased by a corresponding percentage. Since 

membership dues provide a significant portion of the Appraisal Instituteôs annual income, the decline in the number of 

licensed appraisers, in combination with a gradual aging of designated members, could pose a financial problem in the 

future. To date, the national office has addressed this issue by cutting expenses. While there was no discussion with 

respect to raising membership dues, if membership numbers continue to decline, at some point this will clearly have to 

be addressed. 

 

Government Structure Progress Team (GSPT) Recommendations - There was a lot of discussion related to the 

GSPTôs recommendations particularly that the current regional structure be eliminated. As you might expect given the 

venue which was a combined meeting of all the Regional Representatives, there were a number of negative comments 

related to this issue. There was, however, also some support for their recommendations. Although the GSPTôs recom-

mendations were discussed at National Board meeting on Thursday, August 2nd, no decisions were made regarding 

this matter.  The current AI organizational structure is found in the bylaws (https://www.appraisalinstitute.org/

assets/1/7/bylaws.pdf) and the GSPT recommendations are found on the AI website in the ñAbout Usò tab under 

ñGovernance Structureò sub-tab. Iôve spoken to a number the members of our chapter and very few have any idea how 

national officers and board members are actually selected. Itôs not too late for our members to take a few minutes to 

review the current process and the GSPT recommendations, and then comment online about the GSPT recommenda-

tions. The National Board is asking for member input and I encourage all of you to do so. 
   

Sincerely, 

Christopher Pettery, Sr. MAI, SRA 

Mark Haller, Roger Ball, Jim Murrett Philip Paulk and Lee Faircloth 
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Report from Lee Faircloth-Alternate Regional Representative: 

On Sunday, July 29, 2018, I had the honor of representing the Alabama Chapter of the Appraisal Institute as an Al-

ternate Regional Representative at the Region IX meeting in Nashville, TN.  I have been an Alternative Regional 

Representative several times over the years, but, had never had the opportunity to attend a region meeting.  I found 

the experience very rewarding and saw firsthand how many talented people are at work behind the scenes keeping 

the best interests of our membership on the forefront.  It was also a pleasure seeing some familiar faces in the ap-

praisal profession. 

The morning session had discussions related to national items (finances, government relations, hiring of new 

CEO).  A hot topic on the national level dealt with GSPT (Governance Structure Project Team).  This topic was very 

interesting and included lively discussions from many in attendance.  The Region IX breakout committee meeting 

started after lunch.  Similar to the morning session, items of discussion on the regional level included the financial 

report, government relations, and any new business.  As was the case in the morning session, GSPT continued to be 

a topic of intense discussion on the regional level. 

 

Overall, I was glad I attended the Region IX meeting.  After attending, I can truly attest to the professionalism of the 

Appraisal Institute on a national level and, especially that of the dedicated professionals that lead our Alabama 

Chapter of the Appraisal Institute. 

 

Sincerely, 

Leland "Lee" Faircloth 

Chris Pettey, Sr and Mandell Tillman Robert Wombwell and Lee Faircloth 
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Annual Conference Nashville July 30-31 

L ǊŜŎŜƴǘƭȅ ŀǧŜƴŘŜŘ ǘƘŜ нлму !ǇǇǊŀƛǎŀƭ LƴǎǝǘǳǘŜ !ƴƴǳŀƭ /ƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ ƛƴ bŀǎƘπ

ǾƛƭƭŜΣ ¢ŜƴƴŜǎǎŜŜΦ  Lǘ ǿŀǎ ƘŜƭŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿ W² aŀǊǊƛƻǧ ƘƻǘŜƭ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ Řƻǿƴǘƻǿƴ 

ŀǊŜŀ ǿƛǘƘƛƴ ǿŀƭƪƛƴƎ ŘƛǎǘŀƴŎŜ ƻŦ ǎŜǾŜǊŀƭ ǿŜƭƭ-ƪƴƻǿƴ ǊŜǎǘŀǳǊŀƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ƻǘƘŜǊ 

ǇƻǇǳƭŀǊ ŀǧǊŀŎǝƻƴǎΦ  ¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ǘƘƛǊŘ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ ŎƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ L ƘŀǾŜ ŀǧŜƴŘŜŘ ŀƴŘ L 

ŀƳ Ŏƻƴǝƴǳŀƭƭȅ ƛƳǇǊŜǎǎŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ŀƭƭ ŀǎǇŜŎǘǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŜǾŜƴǘΦ  .ƻǘƘ Řŀȅǎ ōŜƎŀƴ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ƪŜȅƴƻǘŜ ǎǇŜŀƪŜǊ 

ŀƴŘ ǿŀǎ ŦƻƭƭƻǿŜŘ ōȅ ƳǳƭǝǇƭŜ ŎƘƻƛŎŜǎ ƻŦ ŜŘǳŎŀǝƻƴŀƭ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴǎ ƛƴǾƻƭǾƛƴƎ Ƙƻǘ ǘƻǇƛŎǎ ŀǎǎƻŎƛŀǘŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ 

ǘƘŜ Ǿŀƭǳŀǝƻƴ ǇǊƻŦŜǎǎƛƻƴΦ  ¢ƘŜǊŜ ǿŀǎ ŀƴ ƻũǎƛǘŜ ƴŜǘǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ŜǾŜƴǘ ƘŜƭŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ²ƛƭŘƘƻǊǎŜ {ŀƭƻƻƴ ǘƘŜ 

ŬǊǎǘ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎΦ  ¢ƘŜǊŜ ǿŀǎ ŀ ŘƛƴƴŜǊ ǘƘŜ ǎŜŎƻƴŘ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ƳǳǎƛŎ ŜƴǘŜǊǘŀƛƴƳŜƴǘ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘ ōȅ ǎŜǾπ

ŜǊŀƭ !ǇǇǊŀƛǎŀƭ LƴǎǝǘǳǘŜ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΦ  

¢ƘŜ нлмф !ƴƴǳŀƭ /ƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ ǿƛƭƭ ǘŀƪŜ ǇƭŀŎŜ ƛƴ 5ŜƴǾŜǊΣ /ƻƭƻǊŀŘƻ ŦǊƻƳ Wǳƭȅ нн-нпΣ ŀƴŘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǇǊŜπ

ŎŜŘŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ wŜƎƛƻƴ L· ƳŜŜǝƴƎ ƻƴ Wǳƭȅ нмǎǘΦ  L ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜ ŀƭƭ !ƭŀōŀƳŀ /ƘŀǇǘŜǊ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ǘƻ ŀǧŜƴŘ 

ǘƘŜǎŜ ƳŜŜǝƴƎǎ ƛƴ 5ŜƴǾŜǊΦ  L Ŏŀƴ ŀǎǎǳǊŜ ȅƻǳ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǝƳŜ ǿŜƭƭ ǎǇŜƴǘΦ     

aŀǊƪ /Φ IŀƭƭŜǊΣ a!LΣ {w! 

Member Recognition Spot Light 

Laura Burnett Newell 
 

Candidate for Designation and Certified General Appraiser Laura 

Burnett Newell of Burnett Valuation Services was recently recog-

nized as one of the top 20 Outstanding Young Professionals Under 

40 by the Dothan Area Young Professional Organization. 

 Congratulations Laura!  
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Alabama Chapter Orientation and Planning Meeting  

September 14th  

The practice of having an Orientation & Planning 

Meeting continued this year where the leader-

ship of the Alabama Chapter met in a day of dis-

cussion and planning for 2019. The combined 

meeting of the outgoing and incoming officers, 

regional representatives and committee chairs 

proved again to be an excellent opportunity for 

the leadership to discuss and plan for the com-

ing year.  

Missions and Goals were discussed and estab-

lished for 2019 along with an in-depth discussion 

for the 2019 Budget.   

Thank you to Tim Rau who again arranged for 

the use of the classroom.  

Report from Chris Pettey, Sr. MAI,SRA-Vice President of the Alabama Chapter:  
   

On September 14, 2018, the Chapter held its annual Planning Meeting. While the primary purpose of 

this meeting is to discuss future Chapter activities, this year we also got to hear from Mike (“Tank”) 

Tankersley, MAI, SRA, AI-RRS. As the Vice-Chairman, and soon to be Chairman for our region, Mike 

serves on the Appraisal Institute’s National Board of Directors. Mike talked to the group about how the 

Appraisal Institute’s national officers and its Board of Directors are chosen, and how the national com-

mittee leaders are selected. As many of you know, a change to the Appraisal Institute’s current organi-

zational format is being seriously considered. If you haven’t done so already, I highly recommend that 

you take a few minutes, review the Appraisal Institute’s bylaws, the proposed reorganization plan and 

then provide your input to Mike and the other national board members. The link to the Appraisal Insti-

tute’s current organizational structure is https://www.appraisalinstitute.org/assets/1/7/bylaws.pdf and the 

proposed changes are found on the Appraisal Institute website in the “About Us” 

tab under “Governance Structure” sub-tab.  

https://www.appraisalinstitute.org/assets/1/7/bylaws.pdf
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Online Education: Learn at your own pace anytime, anywhere.  

 

Top-notch Appraisal Institute courses and seminars come straight to your desktop 

with online education! Learn from any computer anywhere, whenever you have 

time. Itôs easy, convenient and a great way to get the education you want.  

Check out the current course listing now!  

Installation of 2019 Officers 

Recognition of 2018 Designated Members 

By 

Stephen S. Wagner, MAI, SRA, AI-GRS 
2018 President  Elect of the Appraisal Institute 

 

2018 Christmas Party 

Friday Night-November 30th  

Birmingham Country Club 

Watch for RSVP in November 

http://www.appraisalinstitute.org/education/online_education.aspx
http://www.myappraisalinstitute.org/education/search.aspx
http://www.myappraisalinstitute.org/education/search.aspx


Page 9 

Fourth  Quarter 2018 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

General Demonstration Report-Capstone Program   

The Capstone Program is an option Candidates for Designation may choose to 

complete their demonstration of knowledge requirement for their MAI desig-

nation.   

The 2019 Capstone program is filling up fast please click here for more infor-

mation or to register.  

2018 Upcoming Meetings and Events 

October 11th  - 12th - Chapter Leadership - Chicago, Illinois  

October 19th - Chapter Meeting - BBQ Lunch before the 

Seminar at Little River Canyon 

October 19th - Little River Canyon - ñSecond Annual Sub-

ject Matter Expert Roundtable" - 4 Hour Seminar-Mentone 

      

November 30th - ȰDiscussions: Writing Client & Reviewer Friendly Reportsò 
3 Hour Seminar - Birmingham Country Club 
     

November 30th  - Christmas Party - Birmingham Country Club 

2019 Upcoming Meetings and Events 

January 24th -25th -  Birmingham - ñAttacking & Defending an Appraisal in 

Litigation-16 Hour Seminar 

February 7th-8th ï Region IX Meeting-Orlando, FL 

February 22nd -Milbrook-òForest Valuation Part II - 7 Hour Seminar 

April 25th - Birmingham-ñAdvanced Land Valuation: Sound Solutions to 

Perplexing Problemsò - 7 Hour Seminar 

April 26th - Birmingham-ñ2nd Annual Valuation Symposiumò - 7 Hour 

Seminar 

http://www.myappraisalinstitute.org/education/course_descrb/default.aspx?prgrm_nbr=10GDCAP&key_type=C&_ga=2.19886200.1174681616.1538321074-634987350.1457126166
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Mentone-Little River Canyon - October 19th  

ñThe Second Annual Subject Matter Expert Round Tableò 

Jerry Roberson, Terry Dunkin, MAI, SRA, Katherine Eddins and Jo Lewis.  

4 hours  - Fee: $90    Click Here to Register  

Attend & you could win your Registration Fee ð Two $100 Drawings 

Registration: 11:30am - BBQ Lunch 12:00-1:00om- Seminar 1:00pm-5:00pm 

Relax at a Beer & Wine Reception Following the Seminar on the Patio 

u Jerry Roberson will be our first speaker and will present, ñA Saga in the Canyon, Second Verse. The 

Creation of the Little River Canyon Preserveò  Mr. Roberson is a graduate of The University of Monte-

vallo with a B.A. in Economics.  He is retired from Corporate Real Estate Alabama Power Company.  

u Terry Dunkin, MAI, SRA, CRE, CCIM,, will be our second speaker and will present, ñConservation 

Easements: An Appraiserôs Prospectiveò.  Mr. Dunkin is from Maryland and a Past President of the Ap-

praisal.  

u   Katherine Eddins, Executive Director of the Georgia-Alabama Land Trust will be our will provide 

insight on Conservation Easements from the Land Trustôs Perspective. Katherine Eddins has served as ex-

ecutive director of the Land Trust since 1999.    

u Jo Lewis,  will present insight from the Alabama Department of Conservation and Natural Resources on 

the valuation process associated with the Forever Wild Program.  Since it was established the Forever 

Wild Program has secured over 255,000 acres of land in Alabama for public use.  

Birmingham-November 30th -Before the Christmas Party - 3 Hrs. 
   

Ȱ$ÉÓÃÕÓÓÉÏÎÓȡ 7ÒÉÔÉÎÇ #ÌÉÅÎÔ Ǫ 2ÅÖÉÅ×ÅÒ &ÒÉÅÎÄÌÙ 2ÅÐÏÒÔÓȱ 
Instructor: Mandell Tillman, MAI, AI-GRS 

Additional Presenters: Roger Ball, MAI and Mark Haller, MAI, SRA 

This Seminar Is: 

ÅOne reviewerôs thoughts and opinions 

ÅTo assist appraisers in writing client-friendly reports 

ÅTo assist appraisers in writing reviewer-friendly reports 

ÅAssist appraisers in understanding the influence reviewers have on your business 

Schedule 

November 30, 2018, 1:00 p.m. - 4:00 p.m. 

Registration starts at 12:30 pm 

 

 

3 hours CE credit Alabama Real Estate Appraisers Board  

3 hours CE credit Alabama Real Estate Commission 

Fee: $90  Click Here to Register 

  

http://www.myappraisalinstitute.org/education/more_info.aspx?id=45836
http://www.myappraisalinstitute.org/education/more_info.aspx?id=46450
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 2019 Education:  

January 24th - 25th - Birmingham-“Attacking and Defending an Appraisal in Litigation”-This is Ted’s 

seminar that he developed and is in great demand around the country. The seminar is constantly being updated with new 

and relevant information. It is designed to assist attorneys, appraisers and real estate professionals with valuation and oth-

er real estate appraisal questions in the context of litigation. The seminar is two days and offers the professional models 

to testify, procedural and evidentiary basics, Uniform Standards of Professional Appraisal Practices, and appraisal theory 

that is often misunderstood or misapplied. -Instructor Ted Whitmer, MAI, AI-GRS, CCIM, Attorney-Rosewood 

Hall Homewood - Click Here to Register 

   

Feb. 22nd - NaturePlex, Millbrook -“Forest Valuation Part II”- This will be a continuation of the seminar 

that Morgan taught in 2016. You do not need to have taken the first part to attend this seminar. If you did take the first 

class, there is much more to learn in this seminar. Part of this seminar will include a demonstration out doors at 

the NaturePlex for some hands-on instruction. Instructor Morgan Mellette, MAI, Registered Forester 

    

April 25th – Birmingham - “Advanced Land Valuation: Sound Solutions to Perplexing Problems”. 

New Appraisal Institute Seminar.  Perplexed about unusual land valuation assignments? Be perplexed no longer! 

Five case studies, Q&A, and in-depth discussion problems will help you walk away with tangible knowledge to use immedi-

ately in your appraisal business. Solutions are demonstrated in Excel. Instructor Steve Roach, MAI, SRA, AI-GRS-

Rosewood Hall Homewood 

    

April 26th - Birmingham-“Second Annual Valuation Symposium”-This one day event will follow the Ad-

vanced Land Valuation  Seminar taught by Steve Roach. The First Annual Valuation Symposium was a huge success and this 

one promises to be even better. Watch for more details. - Rosewood Hall Homewood 

   

 June 21st- Orange Beach -“Real Estate Damages”-We are excited to have the man who wrote the book on 

appraising damaged property Dr. Randall Bell, MAI a socio-economist and the CEO of Landmark Research Group, 

LLC. Manmade and natural disasters damage or destroy numerous properties each year, which in turn create valuation – 

or diminution-in-value issues for appraisers. This includes environmental, wildfires, hurricanes, floods, earthquakes, torna-

does and so forth. This seminar, will cover the basic components of appraising damaged real estate, and examine the valu-

ations methodologies in general. Dr. Bell has consulted on the World Trade Center, the Flight 93 Crash Sites, the BP Oil 

Spill, Hurricane Katrina, the Nuclear Testing on the Bikini Atoll and several tragedies including Jon Benet Ramsey, OJ 

Simpson and the Heaven’s Gate mass suicide mansion. His research has taken him to all 50 states and the seven conti-

nents. – Orange Beach Community Center 

  “Rural Valuation Basics” New Appraisal Institute Seminar  - Date and Location to be Determined. The 

instructor will be the author of the seminar Mike Tankersley, MAI, SRA, AI-RRS. 

  Third Annual Subject Matter Expert Round Table-TBA 

Christmas Party-TBA 

http://www.myappraisalinstitute.org/education/more_info.aspx?id=46216
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Presented by the Alabama Chapter Appraisal Institute 

Spot Light on Instructors: 

Birmingham:  

“Attacking & Defending an Appraisal in Litigation” 

Taught by: Ted Whitmer, MAI, JD

We are very excited to bring Ted’s “Attacking and Defending an Appraisal 

in Litigation” seminar to Alabama.  This seminar along with his 

“Comprehensive Appraisal Workshop” are two of the most sought after 

and respected courses in the industry.  His models and alternative ways to 

prepare, plan and testify will have you leaving the seminar with practical applications that you 

can start to use right away.  

Ted is a graduate of Stephen F. Austin State University, holds an MBA from Texas A&M, as well 

as a Law Degree from the University of Houston Law Center.  He has been involved in all as-

pects of the real estate profession over the last 30 years, serving as a fee appraiser, author, inves-

tor, teacher and attorney.  Ted is best known for his energetic teaching style, quick wit and mas-

tery of complex real estate subject matters.   

We are excited to welcome Morgan Mellette back to teach his semi-

nar Forest Valuation Part II. Mellette earned a Bachelor of Science in 

Forest Management from Clemson University and has completed 

work in a Master of Forestry degree from Duke University. Addition-

ally, he has trained at Duke in forest appraisal and report writing and has completed over 

150 hours of continuing education credits within a three year time period, a feat that 

earned him Continuing Forestry Education accolades from the Society of American Forest-

ers. He is a registered forester and land surveyor in Georgia and South Carolina, and a cer-

tified general real estate appraiser in Georgia. He is a member of the Appraisal Institute 

(MAI), the Society of American Foresters, the Association of Consulting Foresters, and the 

Surveying and Mapping Society of Georgia. 

Millbrook:  

“Forest Valuation Part II” 

Taught by: Morgan Mellette, MAI, 
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The Education Incentive Program  

As a thank you to the membership showing their continued support of Chapter Education, 

the Board of Directors approved the continuation of the Education Incentive Program for 

2018.  The program will provide one lucky member with a $600 cash prize for attending Al-

abama Chapter Education.  

To be eligible you must attend Alabama Chapter Classroom Ed-

ucation. Once you have attended 21 hours of Alabama Chapter 

education, your name will be entered into a drawing to be held 

at the 2018 Christmas Party. You must be present to win.  

There are still 7 more hours of Education this year.  

“Subject Matter Expert Round” - Little River Canyon—4 hours of credit 

Christmas Party Seminar-3 hours of credit 

Presented by the Alabama Chapter Appraisal Institute 

The Alabama Chapter is pleased to announce the Second Annual Valuation Symposium will 

take place on Friday, April 26, 2019 at Rosewood Hall in Homewood.  This yearôs symposium 

will build on the success of our inaugural conference and is sure to be the ñcanôt missò event of 

the year.  This unique education opportunity brings some of the biggest Thought Leaders in our 

profession from across the United States to Birmingham.  We are excited to welcome back Ste-

ve Roach, MAI, SRA, AI-GRS, KC Conway, MAI,  Chief Economist for the CCIM Institute, 

and Director of Research & Corporate Engagement with the Alabama Center for Real Es-

tate,  and  John Norris, Managing Director of Wealth and Investments for Oakworth Capital 

Bank.  It is also a true honor to announce that two former Alabama Chapter members will be 

returning to Birmingham to speak for us in 2019:  Dr. Alan Tidwell, Associate Professor of Fi-

nance and Alabama Association of Realtors Chair of Real Estate Culverhouse College of Busi-

ness, University of Alabama, and Joel Baxley, MAI, Administrator of Rural Housing Services, 

for the U.S. Department of Agriculture.  The symposium will follow the Advanced Land Semi-

nar taught by Steve Roach, MAI, SRA, AI-GRS on Thursday, April 25, 2019.  More details to 

follow.  
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The Fourth  Quarter Welcomes: 

President:            

Roger Ball, MAI 

205-252-8697 

 

Vice President:    

Christopher Pettey, SR, MAI, SRA 

256-350-5751 

 

Treasurer:            

Mark Haller, MAI, SRA 

256-458-7793 

 

Secretary:             

Jennifer McDade, MAI 

251-338-2260 

 

Past President:      

Laura Leigh Stephens, MAI 

256-533-7878 

Board Member: 

Hayden Scott, MAI 

205-871-7100 

 

Board Member: 

Joe Patrick, MAI 

205-918-2000 

 

Board Member: 

Rusty Rich, MAI 

205-949-5995 

 

Regional Representative: 

Melanie Housh, MAI 

205-814-9471 

 

Regional Representative:  

Christopher Pettey, SR, MAI, SRA 

256-350-5751 

Candidate for Designation:  James R. Barton, II - Fairhope 

The Appraisal Institute Education and Relief Foundation (AIERF) was born out of the 2018 union of the AI 

Education Trust and AI Relief Foundation in order to most effectively and efficiently serve real estate ap-

praisal professionals now and into the future. 

For more than 50 years, the Appraisal Institute Education Trust (AIET) fostered the advancement of the real 

estate appraisal profession and played a critical role in supporting valuation education. AIET supported a vast 

range of initiatives, from world-renowned resources such as the Y.T. and Louise Lee Lum Library, to pro-

grams that will help secure the future of the valuation industry, including research grants and scholarships. 

Since the formation of the Appraisal Institute Relief Foundation (AIRF) following the 2005 Gulf Coast hurri-

canes, more than $300,000 in emergency financial assistance has been provided to appraisers and other indi-

viduals in need. Looking to the future, the AI Education and Relief Foundation will continue to seek opportu-

nities to support and promote the profession of real estate valuation and the individuals who comprise the 

profession.  

https://aierf.org/

